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(1) The emergency safety situation 
that required the intervention, includ-
ing a discussion of the precipitating 
factors that led up to the intervention; 

(2) Alternative techniques that might 
have prevented the use of the restraint 
or seclusion; 

(3) The procedures, if any, that staff 
are to implement to prevent any recur-
rence of the use of restraint or seclu-
sion; and 

(4) The outcome of the intervention, 
including any injuries that may have 
resulted from the use of restraint or se-
clusion. 

(c) Staff must document in the resi-
dent’s record that both debriefing ses-
sions took place and must include in 
that documentation the names of staff 
who were present for the debriefing, 
names of staff that were excused from 
the debriefing, and any changes to the 
resident’s treatment plan that result 
from the debriefings. 

§ 483.372 Medical treatment for inju-
ries resulting from an emergency 
safety intervention. 

(a) Staff must immediately obtain 
medical treatment from qualified med-
ical personnel for a resident injured as 
a result of an emergency safety inter-
vention. 

(b) The psychiatric residential treat-
ment facility must have affiliations or 
written transfer agreements in effect 
with one or more hospitals approved 
for participation under the Medicaid 
program that reasonably ensure that— 

(1) A resident will be transferred 
from the facility to a hospital and ad-
mitted in a timely manner when a 
transfer is medically necessary for 
medical care or acute psychiatric care; 

(2) Medical and other information 
needed for care of the resident in light 
of such a transfer, will be exchanged 
between the institutions in accordance 
with State medical privacy law, includ-
ing any information needed to deter-
mine whether the appropriate care can 
be provided in a less restrictive setting; 
and 

(3) Services are available to each 
resident 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

(c) Staff must document in the resi-
dent’s record, all injuries that occur as 
a result of an emergency safety inter-

vention, including injuries to staff re-
sulting from that intervention. 

(d) Staff involved in an emergency 
safety intervention that results in an 
injury to a resident or staff must meet 
with supervisory staff and evaluate the 
circumstances that caused the injury 
and develop a plan to prevent future in-
juries. 

§ 483.374 Facility reporting. 

(a) Attestation of facility compliance. 
Each psychiatric residential treatment 
facility that provides inpatient psy-
chiatric services to individuals under 
age 21 must attest, in writing, that the 
facility is in compliance with CMS’s 
standards governing the use of re-
straint and seclusion. This attestation 
must be signed by the facility director. 

(1) A facility with a current provider 
agreement with the Medicaid agency 
must provide its attestation to the 
State Medicaid agency by July 21, 2001. 

(2) A facility enrolling as a Medicaid 
provider must meet this requirement 
at the time it executes a provider 
agreement with the Medicaid agency. 

(b) Reporting of serious occurrences. 
The facility must report each serious 
occurrence to both the State Medicaid 
agency and, unless prohibited by State 
law, the State-designated Protection 
and Advocacy system. Serious occur-
rences that must be reported include a 
resident’s death, a serious injury to a 
resident as defined in § 483.352 of this 
part, and a resident’s suicide attempt. 

(1) Staff must report any serious oc-
currence involving a resident to both 
the State Medicaid agency and the 
State-designated Protection and Advo-
cacy system by no later than close of 
business the next business day after a 
serious occurrence. The report must in-
clude the name of the resident involved 
in the serious occurrence, a description 
of the occurrence, and the name, street 
address, and telephone number of the 
facility. 

(2) In the case of a minor, the facility 
must notify the resident’s parent(s) or 
legal guardian(s) as soon as possible, 
and in no case later than 24 hours after 
the serious occurrence. 

(3) Staff must document in the resi-
dent’s record that the serious occur-
rence was reported to both the State 
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Medicaid agency and the State-des-
ignated Protection and Advocacy sys-
tem, including the name of the person 
to whom the incident was reported. A 
copy of the report must be maintained 
in the resident’s record, as well as in 
the incident and accident report logs 
kept by the facility. 

(c) Reporting of deaths. In addition to 
the reporting requirements contained 
in paragraph (b) of this section, facili-
ties must report the death of any resi-
dent to the Centers for Medicare & 
Medicaid Services (CMS) regional of-
fice. 

(1) Staff must report the death of any 
resident to the CMS regional office by 
no later than close of business the next 
business day after the resident’s death. 

(2) Staff must document in the resi-
dent’s record that the death was re-
ported to the CMS regional office. 

[66 FR 7161, Jan. 22, 2001, as amended at 66 
FR 28117, May 22, 2001] 

§ 483.376 Education and training. 
(a) The facility must require staff to 

have ongoing education, training, and 
demonstrated knowledge of— 

(1) Techniques to identify staff and 
resident behaviors, events, and envi-
ronmental factors that may trigger 
emergency safety situations; 

(2) The use of nonphysical interven-
tion skills, such as de-escalation, medi-
ation conflict resolution, active listen-
ing, and verbal and observational 
methods, to prevent emergency safety 
situations; and 

(3) The safe use of restraint and the 
safe use of seclusion, including the 
ability to recognize and respond to 
signs of physical distress in residents 
who are restrained or in seclusion. 

(b) Certification in the use of 
cardiopulmonary resuscitation, includ-
ing periodic recertification, is required. 

(c) Individuals who are qualified by 
education, training, and experience 
must provide staff training. 

(d) Staff training must include train-
ing exercises in which staff members 
successfully demonstrate in practice 
the techniques they have learned for 
managing emergency safety situations. 

(e) Staff must be trained and dem-
onstrate competency before partici-
pating in an emergency safety inter-
vention. 

(f) Staff must demonstrate their 
competencies as specified in paragraph 
(a) of this section on a semiannual 
basis and their competencies as speci-
fied in paragraph (b) of this section on 
an annual basis. 

(g) The facility must document in the 
staff personnel records that the train-
ing and demonstration of competency 
were successfully completed. Docu-
mentation must include the date train-
ing was completed and the name of per-
sons certifying the completion of train-
ing. 

(h) All training programs and mate-
rials used by the facility must be avail-
able for review by CMS, the State Med-
icaid agency, and the State survey 
agency. 

Subpart H [Reserved] 

Subpart I—Conditions of Participa-
tion for Intermediate Care Fa-
cilities for Individuals with In-
tellectual Disabilities 

SOURCE: 53 FR 20496, June 3, 1988, unless 
otherwise noted. Redesignated at 56 FR 48918, 
Sept. 26, 1991. 

§ 483.400 Basis and purpose. 
This subpart implements section 1905 

(c) and (d) of the Act which gives the 
Secretary authority to prescribe regu-
lations for intermediate care facility 
services in facilities for individuals 
with intellectual disabilities or persons 
with related conditions. 

§ 483.405 Relationship to other HHS 
regulations. 

In addition to compliance with the 
regulations set forth in this subpart, 
facilities are obliged to meet the appli-
cable provisions of other HHS regula-
tions, including but not limited to 
those pertaining to nondiscrimination 
on the basis of race, color, or national 
origin (45 CFR Part 80), nondiscrimina-
tion on the basis of handicap (45 CFR 
Part 84), nondiscrimination on the 
basis of age (45 CFR Part 91), protec-
tion of human subjects of research (45 
CFR Part 46), and fraud and abuse (42 
CFR Part 455). Although those regula-
tions are not in themselves considered 
conditions of participation under this 
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